BELLE POINT SAM CHAPTER JULY 2025 NEWSLETTER

The following Belle Point Sam Chapter Members attended the July Campout/Meeting at Petit Jean State Park in Morrilton, AR: Ronald & Janet Cullen, Jack & Kay French, Rod & Terri Jones, Cleo Kaylor, Johnny & Ann Martin, Belinda Smith & Teri Vann, Gayle Smith, Tom Tarkington, Carl & Rosemary Underwood and Sally Wheeler.

Members made it to Petit Jean's Area A by Monday afternoon for our July campout. Due to the chance of rain, Carl (Wagon Master) talked to Tom in the office if there was some place we could hold our meeting indoors. He set it up so that we could use the CCC Barracks for our potluck, meeting and card playing each day we were in the park.

Tuesday, we had our business meeting followed by our potluck. Carl cooked hamburgers and hot dogs and provided buns and condiments. Members brought sides and/or desserts. After the meal was cleared away and the food returned to our rigs, the card players returned to play.

Wednesday afternoon members met in the Lodge's Restaurant, occupying two tables full for a delicious meal. A couple of hours later, everyone was full and headed for naps and eventually the card players would meet up at the CCC Barracks for more play.

Thursday, late morning, members caravanned to Atkins for a delicious meal at the Atkins International Restaurant. Due to members wearing their Chapter shirts another restaurant customer came up and asked who they were and invited them out to his property to look at his John Deere collection, and other things. Members had an awesome time.

On Friday morning several members headed home. Looking forward to the dinner outing at Crocky's Café in Hackett, AR, August 12th at 1:00 pm.

Laugh when you can, apologize when you should & let go of what you can't change.

Safe Travels

Secretary, Ann Martin